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Party to Mark 100th Anniversary of The RHPS Thanks

Rochester “Orange Judd Pictorial”

The September 24th
meeting of the RHPS will
celebrate with a 100th
birthday party for the
“Orange Judd Pictorial”.
In 1918, the Orange Judd
Publishing Company of
Chicago published a pho-
tographicand written ac-
count of Rochester village
homes, businesses and
Rochester Township
farms.

A few years ago, Ray
Bruzan proposed an
“Orange Judd” walking
tour guide to the RHPS
board and in 2015 the
first guide of O.J. homes
in the village was com-
pleted and made availa-
ble to the public.

The second phase of the
project was to do the
township farms. Party
attendees will receive
the booklet, “Orange
Judd Historic Farm
Homes of Rochester
Township: 2018 Edition
Celebrating the 100th
Anniversary of Roches-
ter’s Orange Judd Picto-
rial 1918-2018" by Ray
Bruzan.

Make plans now to
attend our celebration of
the 100" Anniversary of
Rochester’s Orange Judd
Pictorial Album.

The fun begins at 7:00
PM September 24 at the
Rochester United Meth-
odist Church.

Orange Judd
Historic Farm Homes
of
Rochester Township

2018 Edition
Celebrating the

s Orange Judd Pictorial
1918 - 20i8
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Earlier this summer, the

new site map for the His-
torical Park was installed
at the corner of the site.

RHPS received a dona-
tion of several loads of
dirt from members
Christy & Dave Hood.
Dave Ramsey spread
the dirt in the lower
portion of the park
where flooding has
been a problem.
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Thoughts
From
President

John

The Historical Society and Roch-
ester community suffered a tre-
mendous loss with the passing of
Vice President, Scott Leach on
July 10™. While serving for the
last year and a half, he had been
instrumental in the new design of
the Historical Park and was in-
volved in the efforts to rebuild
the Capoot log house. His contri-
bution to preserving Rochester
history, and his dry wit and
friendship will be greatly missed
by the membership and the
Rochester community.

After a very cold winter with hardly any

snow cover, we were glad to see that our
new Johnny Appleseed tree, which was
planted last fall, is alive and doing very
well

lllinois Bicentennial
Event Planned in

Rochester

SESQUICENTENNIAL

Barry Cloyd, singer, songwriter,
multi-instrumentalist, and educa-
tor will be performing in Rochester
as part of our Bicentennial cele-
bration to honor the 200th anni-
versary of lllinois Statehood. He
performs over 200 shows a year
and is one of the featured enter-
tainers on the Spirit of Peoria

riverboat based in Peoria.

He will present a program entitled,
“Our Land Between the Rivers:
lllinois in Story and Song” at 6:30
pm at the Rochester United Meth-
odist Church on Thursday, October
25, 2018. The concert is free and
open to the public. Program spon-
sors are the Rochester Sesquicen-
tennial Committee and the Roch-
ester Fortnightly Book Club. For
further information, please con-
tact: Carolyn Moore (498-7891 or
carmorl@comcast. net) or Ruth
Ann Theis (498-9804 or

ratheis@aol.com).



RHPS to Celebrate 30

Log House at the time of discovery be-

fore it was dismantled.

In May, while vis-
iting the Stone
House, 3rd graders
learn about life in
the 1830s from
docents, Carolyn
Gerberding, Reba
Robertson and
Dave Ramsey.

Members of the RHS football team as-
sisted RHPS on June 24th with the sal-
vage of the Southwick house. Materials
will be used in the reconstruction of the
log house. Pictured from left to right are:
Coach Nelson, Jarrett Reed, Talon Wil-
liams, Josh Scranton, Shawn Dulin,
Mitchell Morris, Jordan Raps, Colton
Rowden, Cole Allen.

In December of
1987 the Roch-
ester Christian
Church started
a routine demo-
lition project of
an old house
that stood near
the church. The
late Mel Crevis-
ton started
tearing off the
siding when he
found the re-
mains of a log
house. The log
house, which
could date to
1820, is thought

to be only the
second to exist
in Sangamon
County at the
time of discov-
ery. No nails or
metal were used
to tie the logs
together, only
wooden pegs
and clay were
used.

The house was
owned by the
parents of
George Beck
from about 1925
-1948. A Roch-

Years

ester woman
owned the
property from
1948-1983,
when it was
sold to the
Christian
Church.

As a result of
this discovery,
the Rochester
Historical
Preservation
Society was es-
tablished. On
January 18,
1988, an organ-
izational
meeting was
held at Petti-
coat Junction in
Rochester to
discuss the for-
mation of the
society, and
preservation of
the recently
discovered log
house. Officers
elected were

President, Car-
olyn Moore;
Vice-President,
Joe Hill; Secre-
tary, Jody
Bortmess;
Treasurer, Bob
Church. Board
members were
Mel Creviston,
Pam Bruzan,
Wilson Park,
David Ramsey
and Dorthy
Ross.

Hope you can
join us on Mon-
day, December
3rd at the Roch-
ester United
Methodist
Church for our
annual Christ-
mas potluck at
6:00 p.m. We
will celebrate
30 years of
RHPS with a
short program
and entertain-
ment.



2018 MEMBERSHIP LIST *

Charter - Life

Elliott Bell

Terry & Tammy Campbell
Carolyn “Cari” Carlson
Patricia Creviston
Adron Cross

Chelsea Gerberding
Fred & Carolyn Gerberding
Gabe & Angela Gerberding
Linda Grimm

David & Arlene Grubb
Renee Housel

Dennis & Nancy Keiffer
Allen & Barb Mendenhall
Carl O. “Bud” Moore
Lee & Carol Shafer
David & Debbie Taft
Steve & Robin Taft

Ron & Ann Tucker

Bill & Barb Voisin

Nate & Carol Wilcoxon
Tom Wood

Colonist

Elliott Bell
Allen & Barb Mendenhall

Frontiersman

Renee Housel & Dean
Housel

Storekeeper
Robert & Jane Fairchild
David & Ruth Hicks
Greg & Kathy Park

Tradesman

Mike & Brenda Jeffers
Kim & Cinda Klickna

Dorothy “Dottie” Troop
Ron & Ann Tucker

Fur Trapper

Richard & Karen Alexander
James Ayers
Roy & Trudy Ballinger
Lyle & Donna Behl
Grant & Alison Blasdell
Roger & Sue Carter
Robert & Malinda Church
Tim & Kris Cravens
Roland & Susan Cull
George Ann Daly
John & Judy Day
Terry & Donna Day
Shawn & Mary Denney
& Family
Max & Deborah Dillahunty
George & Phyllis Fairchild
Randy & Brenda Hawkins
Harold & Jane Hendrickson
William & Penny Hinrichs
Patricia Kessler
Gary & Connie Leach
Steve & Nancy Leach
Stu & Sandy McMillan
Carl O. “Bud” Moore
Carolyn Moore
Susan D. Park
Dean & Pam Robert Jr.
John & Teri Runions
Lee & Janet Spurgeon
Donald Taft
Dorothy Taft
Jack & Phyllis Taylor
James & Ruth Ann Theis
Rob & Sue Tucker
Mark & Kathy Walker
Larry & Sharon Watkins
Richard Williams

Blacksmith

Dorothy Anderson
David L. Armstrong
Paul & Jean Ayers
Byron & Jeaneen Braner
L. Joe Cordell
John & Sue Endsley
Sharon Evans
Brian & Mary Fairchild
Pat Funderburk
Roxy Schmidt-Gundy
Jim & Nancy Hagerman
Mike & Linda Long
Mark & Kate Palazzolo
Mark & Suzanne Pettyjohn
Dr. Virgilio & Elena
Pilapil, MD
Robert & Jacquie Ramsey
Wanda Riseman
Ann Rowley
Seth & Libby Shelton
Cheryl Soerensen
Jeremy & Lisa Strawn
Ben & Mary Tuxhorn
Dwight & Marcia VanPelt
John & Lois Weisberg
Rose Mary Weistart
Curt & Kathleen Winhold
James & Debbie Yeaman

Homesteader

Mark & Cynthia Anderson
Terry & Diane Arthur
Les & Beth Auxier

Joe & Jennifer Bartletti
Hugh & Rita Bass
Wayne & Anita Beck
Tom & Michelle Bertrand
Gary & Teresa Bohner
Leroy & Sue Bozarth
Ray & Pam Bruzan
Brian & Janet Campbell

High Temperatures Translates to
Low Attendance at Open Houses

There have been very few visitors, 3 or 4 each
time, to the Stone House this season so

far. The heat has not helped us. However we
have one more Open House date, October 7,
1-4pm. Docents Curt and Kathleen Winhold
will be glad to share the history of the Stone
House with visitors. PLEASE spread the word
so we might be able to end on a more posi-

tive note.

Special thanks to our 2018 docents-Ann Row-
ley, Jerry and Reba Robertson, Victoria
Speller, Carolyn Gerberding, Bob and Jane
Fairchild, and Marty and Diana Fairchild.

Barbara Carney
Camille Chiles
Dean & Martha Clough
Mike & Shari Cortelyou
Jeffrey & Andrea Deters
Tom & Cherie Doherty
& Family
Rick & Jeanne Eilering
Marjorie Estrop
Dennis & Janie File
John & Mary Fox
Kyle & Tracey Gass
Henry & Beth Haupt
Forrest & Mary Lou
Holsapple
Elaine Hundley
David & Fay Ann Jostes
Patrick & Joann Kain
Tim & Priscilla Kluge
S. Scott Leach
Dr. Michael & Donna
Lennon
Dr. Chris & Tamara Leone
Rodney & Beverly
Matthews
Onville “Bud” McCafferty
Larry & Stephanie
McDevitt
Mitch McDevitt
Monroe & Laurie McWard
Ken & Nancy Miller
Tom & Stacia Munroe
& Logan
Terry & Sandie Nuding
Nick & Stephanie
Palazzolo
Henry & Maggie Patterson
Mark & Nancy
Poffenberger
David & Karen Ramsey
Richard & Ann Ramsey
Meriyn & Eleanor Ranney
Loree & Carolyn Riggs
Gerald & Reba Robertson
Susan Runions
Tris & Debbie Schnepper

Rebecca Schnorf &
Jim Watts
Gene & Maxine Scott
Randall & Suzann Segatto
Gerald & Joyce Sharer
Keith & Valerie Spurgeon
Robert & Leslie Struble
Dennis & Gloria Stuckey
Richard & Lorrine Wallin
Gene & Sandy Wheeler
Roger & Vicky Whitaker
Ron & Kahla Wiggins
William & Jennifer Yattoni
Larry & Deidre Zobrist

Settler

Patricia Coffey Ashton

Janice Catalano

Carolyn Fairchild
Clevenger

Mary Lee Jostes

Ann Kramer

Nancy J Leach

Toby Mc Daniel

Beverly Morris

Donna Nation

Lucille Rule

Joanne A. Schultz

Joan Sturdy

Carolyn Wanless

NOTE: The above
listing of the 2018
RHPS Membership is
compiled from new
and renewal member-
ship forms received as
of June 27, 2018 from
the Annual Member-
ship Campaign. If there
are any questions,
please contact Larry
Watkins at 585-0079 or
Steve Leach at 523-
1068.

SEE YOU AT THE SEPT.

MEETING -

ROCHESTER UNITED

METHODIST CHURCH
7:00 p.m.

SEPT. 24th
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